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Roslyn Law (RL)


Chair




Helen Birchall (HB)


Minutes





Lorraine Fitzpatrick (LF)

Julia Fox Clinch (JC)
Lorna Champion (LC)

Maxine Dennis (MD)

Rosemary Cartlidge (RC)

Andrew Flynn (SF)

Ronnie Browne (RB)

Susan Howard (SH)

Phillip McGarry (PM)
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Zaitoon Cassam





Pauline Hogarth
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Richard Taylor





Anthony Bateman





Lorraine Fitzpatrick
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Lesley Meadows





Jaspreet Phull





Liz Robinson





Steve Page
	1.
	Previous Minutes
	Action

	
	
	

	
	There were no corrections and the minutes were accepted as an accurate account.

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Executive Report
	

	
	
	

	
	Resignations
Sandra Johnson and Dave Scott have resigned from Continuing Professional Development Lead.

Lesley McGrain resigned from the post of East Midlands representative.  Her work over the past few years has been much appreciated and the group extend their thanks.
Vacant Posts
The lead for CPD is now vacant as are the research lead and the regional representative lead.

Communications Lead – Ronnie Browne reported that there is considerable overlap between the website, communications and the database.  RB volunteered to pull together some of the issues regarding regional boundaries and communications from regional reps through his new role.  It was suggested that perhaps Strategic Health Authority boundaries could be used as they exist very clearly.  RB said that he intends to gather views about what the network would like for their website.

Training Lead – HB reported that her request for interest in joining a training working party had been well received and eight members of the network at supervisor or trainer level had volunteered before the closing date on the 31st December 2010.  A working party currently exists of HB, SH, JC, LC, Morag Osbourne, Graham Sloan and Zee Cassam.  HB reported that an email had been distributed to these members laying out some of the issues to be discussed and comments had been received.  The first meeting of the training sub-committee was scheduled for the end of the afternoon.

IAPT Rosemary Cartlidge is the IAPT lead and confirmed that central team funding will be finishing at the end of March.

Database Lead – Andrew Flynn reported that the database is currently a spreadsheet on a secure NHS server accessed through his office.  There were 367 names on the register and 48 supervisors although it had not yet been confirmed that these supervisors have achieved the standards set out.

Report from AF –

The database continues to be maintained and we are now attempting to use it to generate mass emails - this meeting is a pilot for it. We are not able to deal with RSVPs, though. At the moment it remains rudimentary (as a spreadsheet on a secure NHS computer) and my secretary updates it as forms are sent to us. 
 
Data cleansing is an important issue and an area of remaining vulnerability. I am wondering if the names of Practitioners and Supervisors (with their regional locations) could be something we could seek permission to put on the IPTUK website - partly for info but also so that if there are omissions they will be more easily picked up by the IPT community and communicated to database HQ. To my knowledge we have not 'dropped' anyone who has sent in a form (and my secretary does try to chase up ones that are ambiguous). Ideally we would one day move to a proper register but that would depend on IPTUK establishing itself more formally, i think and developing its membership policy.
There was discussion about whether IPT practitioners should be on the website, possibly behind a password.  The database is currently functioning as something of a register.  SH asked if it would be useful to have a membership secretary and there followed discussion about whether IPTUK should be a membership or accrediting organisation.  LC reported that Scotland has a separate practitioner and supervisor list and that a training committee looks at people’s work and portfolio before they are added to the list.

Treasurer Lead – Report from LR
“The IPT-UK current account has been open since 2005. Statements are provided quarterly and are delivered to E Robinson. Two signatures are required for cheques (E Robinson and H Birchall). 

There is little activity on the account and the balance from the latest statement (Oct 2010) was £9720.41.

At present there is no formal system of accounting for movement in/out of the account – largely because there hasn’t been any. I propose this should be put into place in order to ensure a transparent audit trail.  I would suggest 2 signatures are needed for any cheques to be signed and details recorded in relation to whom payments are made. I would keep a fee book and file as a record.  I have drafted a form, below to use for this purpose – any comments/suggestions would be gratefully received.

 
Date

Income amount

Source

Income expenditure

In relation to

Cheque number

Signature

E Robinson

Signature

I think it makes sense that I would provide on of the signatures in relation to expenditure and would welcome your comments re this. Additionally, I would suggest we have 2 others (one as back up) ?suggestions?”
There was discussion about whether funds should be used for administration of the database and whether supervisors and practitioners should pay a fee to go on the database.  AF suggested that maybe an email shot clarifying people’s membership before moving to a subscription based membership.  RL suggested that ISIPT constitution could act as a template for IPTUK constitution.  RL made the point that IPTUK does have to act as an accrediting body.  AF agreed to put together a proposal concerning the database/membership.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Regional Reports
	

	
	
	

	
	Scotland (Lorna Champion)
Scotland Regional update for minutes of IPT-UK meeting on 28th January 2011

The Scottish IPT Network has not formally met since July 2010 the meeting scheduled for December 8th was cancelled due to the severe weather conditions this meeting has been rescheduled for the 15th March 2 to 5pm in the Playfair Library Old College University of Edinburgh and will be an open meeting . 

Work is nearly complete on the Supervisors handbook and two day bolt on supervision course in IPT which is designed to bolt on to the 3 day NES generic supervisors training that is being provided across Scotland for those working in Psychological therapies. The aim is to make this course available to all existing and new supervisors in Scotland from March 2011. 

A  four day  Introductory courses  was run  in November  in Grampian by Richard Taylor assisted by  Lorna Champion and Jane Morris this course was attended by 17  mental health Practitioners  from Grampian and Highland covering a range of client  groups including older adult and adolescents.

The IPT Scotland Training Group provided a four day course in Edinburgh in November. The next Edinburgh Course will be five days and will run in November  7th to 11th 2011.

The IPT Scotland Training group will be providing an introductory course on the 28th February to the 3rd March in Glasgow funded by NES for mental health professionals working in the Glasgow area. 

NES are also funding and promoting the application of IPT for Older adults. Five Oder adult specialists from various health boards across Scotland attended the Edinburgh Course in November. Greg Hinrichsen and Kathleen Clougherty will be providing a specialist  3 day Introductory IPT training Course in Edinburgh 21st to 23rd February to a group of practitioners working with older adult in Scotland and some experienced IPT supervisors. Supervision will be provided for this group of new trainees from existing  IPT supervisors across Scotland and NES are forming a Specialist interest group for IPT in Older adults.

The IPT Scotland Training group are in the process of setting up IPT Scotland as a registered Charity and plans are underway to upgrade our website and  to  improve access to training materials, other information,  supervision resources and support.

Patricia Graham NHS Lothian and Chris Freeman are further developing the model of IPT for post trauma (IPT-PT) which was presented  in a poster format at the  Toronto IPT conference in 2006. 

Lorna Champion  

Gloucestershire and Herefordshire (Julia Fox Clinch)

JC reported that there is continuing peer supervision in the south-west.

North East (Liz Robinson)

Two monthly regional meetings take place in Durham. Time has been allocated for providing training/education re IPT during these meetings.

Re Practitioner training

There is interest in IPT practitioner training with 6 practitioners looking for cases (2 Hartlepool and 4 Stockton). One practitioner in Hartlepool is completing his 2nd case towards his accreditation. There is another nurse therapist in Stockton who is about to start with 2 supervised cases.

London (RL)

AFC course will run in Sept 2011

IPT practitioners now operate across a range of London NHS Trusts: Newham, SLAM, SWL & St George’s; ELFT, Tavistock and Portman, Barnet, Enfield and Haringey with supervisor training in each of them.

The London IPTUK meeting is to be rescheduled.  

Northern Ireland (Phillip McGarry)

PM reported that the fourth supervisor has just completed their training and that the team were in the process of setting up a supervision group and possibly a training course.

East Midlands IAPT and Lincoln (Helen Birchall)

HB reported that Lincoln continues to run regular courses.  The East Midlands now has six other supervisors who have almost completed IAPT supervisor training and 20 people on their way to practitioner status.

Surrey (Susan Howard)


	

	
	
	

	4.
	IAPT Report
	

	
	
	

	
	Four rounds of practitioner training (n=44), 2 rounds of top up training (n=20) and two rounds of supervisor training (n= 18) have been run.  The training has covered all SHAs in England.

One more round of practitioner, top up and supervisor training will be conducted before central funding concludes at the end of March.

The national curriculum and related training materials will be in the public domain in March.  The updated commissioning guide will also be published then.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Supervisor Training
	

	
	
	

	
	It was agreed that this would be discussed within the training subgroup.  There was general agreement that there was a need to separate trainer training from supervisor training.


	

	
	
	

	6.
	ISPT Training
	

	
	
	

	
	ISIPT conference network is reminded that Mark Blomm is organising this next conference in Amsterdam on 23rd and 24th June 2011 although further details are not yet forthcoming.


	

	
	
	

	7.
	Education Meeting
	

	
	
	

	
	There was a very well attended Education meeting on the morning of 28th January 2011 during which Alessandra Lemma did a presentation about DIT. Despite failure of all information technology in the committee room, Alessandra rose to the task, and this was very much appreciated by attendees. It was agreed that education meetings should form a regular part of IPTUK.  AS volunteered to do a presentation about neuroscience relevant to IPT at a future meeting.


	

	
	
	

	8.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	

	
	RC raised the issue that IPTUK meetings for a very good platform for networking but that separating mornings from afternoon meant that people did not necessarily meet up at lunchtime.  It was generally agreed that networking during lunch was a positive thing and it was agreed that catering would be looked at with each participant paying for their own lunch.

The next meeting was agreed for the 23rd September 2011

Commencing at 10.30am with the Education meeting and the Business meeting in the afternoon.

Andrew Flynn agreed to arrange a presentation for the education meeting.  Details TBC.

Venue to be confirmed.
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